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From the Principal  

CALENDAR 

SEPTEMBER 

Footy day Fri 15 

Last day term 3 

Early dismissal 2.30pm 
Fri 15 

OCTOBER 

First day term 4 Mon 2 

Extreme Weather Excursion  3-4 Thu 5 

School council meeting 

3.45pm 
Mon 9 

Calm at Forefront Incursion  P—6 Thu 12 

Prep 2024 Storytime 

2.30—2.50pm 
Thu 12 

Space Virtual Reality Incursion 5– 6 Fri 13 

Prep 2024 Storytime      

2.30—2.50pm 
Thu 19 

Soccer day Fri 20 

Edendale Farm Excursion  P– 2 Wes 25 

Grade 6 Leadership Day  Thu 26 

NOVEMBER  

Bushwahzee visit P-6 Thu 2 

Melbourne Cup Holiday Tue 7 

Grade 1 Dinner  Thu 9 

Grade 2 Sleepover  Thu 9 

Prep Breakfast  Fri 10 

Prep Transition Session 1 

9.15-10.30am 
Fri 10 

Interschool Sports Away  

St Andrews  5-6 
Fri 10 

Swimming  Prep—2 Tue 14 

Swimming  Prep—2 Wed 15 

Prep Transition Session 2  

9.15-10.30am 
Fri 17 

Interschool Sports Away  

Panton Hill 5-6 
Fri 17 

Swimming  Prep—2 Tue 21 

Swimming Prep—2 Wed 22 

Prep Transition Session 3  

9.15-11.00am 
Fri 24 

Grade 6 Graduation Dinner  Tue 28 

Swimming  Prep—2 Tue 28 

Swimming Prep—2 Wed 29 

DECEMBER  

Grade 6 Big Day Out -Fun Fields Wed  6 Dec 

EOY Fun Run BBQ Fri 15 TBC 

CONTACT 
US  

Dear parents and carers  

 

REGION ATHLETICS 

Following the recent Division Athletics trials, I would like 
to congratulate Chloe Shead who has qualified to 
represent our school, Sugarloaf District and Nillumbik 

Division in the Regional Athletics competition.  

Chloe will be competing in the discus event so we all wish 

her well, go Chloe!! 

FOOTY HOT DOG DRESS UP DAY TOMORROW 

We will hold our annual footy dress up day with a hot dog 
lunch tomorrow. We are looking for a few helpers to 
organise and serve the lunch so if you can help from 
11:30 – 1:00pm it would be appreciated. If you can help 

out, please contact the office to let us know. 

 

NEW BUILDING UPDATE 

The next stage of our building project will be the 
installation of a new mains to allow the school’s power to 
be reconnected and generators to be removed. 

Electricians will commence work on site next Monday. 

Last week’s delivery of our new portable was delayed due 
to Friday’s bad weather. The new portable building is 
expected to be installed and fully operational in time for 

the first day next term. 

It’s worth noting that more than 80% of the old admin 
building was able to be recycled with steel, bricks, 
concrete, aluminium and copper all being separated for re

-use. 

 

 

 

ACTING ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

Maria Park’s transfer to Christmas Hill Primary until the 
end of 2024 has initiated the process of appointing a 

replacement. 

Following the selection process, our panel has appointed 
Christine French to take on this important role at KG for 

this period of time.  

Christine is a highly respected and experienced teacher 
who will bring her own special skill set to a position that 
Maria Parks has performed with great energy and 

professionalism. 

Christine will continue her role as classroom teacher of 

her present class for the remainder of 2023. 

On behalf of our KG school community, I would like to 
congratulate Christine on her appointment and we look 

forward to working with her in her new role. 

 

Laurie Murray 

Principal 

 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

There is so much lost prop-

erty, particularly small siz-

es, that is not named and 

cannot be returned to chil-

dren. 

Please come and have a 

look if you are missing 

items of clothing. 

All unclaimed items will be 

"FREE TO A GOOD HOME" 

at the end of term. 

Thank-you 

CONTACT 

US  

A reminder to all families 

Tomorrow is footy day.  

Please come to 

school in your 

team colours.  

Hot dog and drink combo will 

be available to purchase for 

$5. 
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To finish off our inquiry unit, “The Good Old Days,” Grade 1 and 2 students visited the An-
drew Ross Museum. Students were amazed to have local history right at their fingertips! We 
learned about Andrew Ross and his connec- tion to our school, and enjoyed experiencing life 
as it was. Upon returning to the classroom, students compared items they had seen with 

Grade 1 /2  

The Good Old Days 

+ 



Goodbye to my incredible Grade 5/6 class 

From Mrs Parks 

 

 

Thank you to my wonderful students who have worked so hard this 
year. I am going to miss you. We have had the best year and I am very 
proud of all your achievements. See you soon and I will catch the Grade 
6’s at Graduation  



Grade 5/6 Expo – Gold Rush 

Our Grade 5/6’s had their Expo yesterday and presented their gold rush dioramas. Students were invit-
ed across the school to come and visit providing an amazing opportunity for our Grade 5/6 students to 
share their wonderful creations. Also, we had our parents come in and share in the celebration of work.  

Award for Mackenzie L in Grade 1/2C 



Grade 5/6 ELECTIVES 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful parents who assisted 
with the Grade 5/6 Electives.  
The students really valued the sessions and loved learning a range of new skills. Our 
electives programme would not be able to run if we did not have parents volunteer-
ing their time.  
So, on behalf of the Grade 5/6 team we say thank you to Anna who taught the stu-
dents how to crochet, Sandra who shared her cooking 
skills, Verity who took the students for vet science and 
investigated cells under a microscope and Bec who 
worked with the students to create a play which was 
shared with the kinder.  
Also, thanks to Dani Sampson who shared her netball 
skills with the students in preparation for the teachers 
verse students’ game. Hopefully, she has not prepared 
them too well!!  
Maria Parks 
Assistant Principal  



Well done to our Grade 6 Leaders who presented at the 

 Prep Information session last week. 

 

Thank you to our leaders Autumn, Ella, Heidi, Jack, and Spencer who came along to 

our Prep Information session last week and presented to our new families who will 

be joining us in 2024. 

Our leaders did an amazing job sharing all the wonderful opportunities our school 

offers to students and spoke confidently about their experiences here at KG.  

Families really appreciated hearing from the students, and they did us proud!! 

Maria Parks 
Assistant Principal 
 






























